Cyngor Cymuned Ysgubor y Coed
 Ysgubor y Coed Community Council

Minutes of the meetings held on 9 September 2015
2015/21. Present: Councillors Toland (in the chair), Goodman, Griffiths, Jenkins, Hustings, Swanson and Thomas; County Councillor ap Gwynn.  The clerk was in attendance. 
22.
Apologies: None.
23.
Minutes of the previous meetings: The minutes of the meetings held on 8 July 2015 were accepted and signed.
24.
Declarations of interest:


None.
25. Matters arising:


i.

It was noted that there was a meeting to sign-off the A487 project with Carillion on 9 July and Councillor Toland would be attending.   It was resolved to write to Minister to see how the pavement was progressing.

Action point: Clerk to write to the Minister.
ii.
It was reported that there was a tree on the site of the playground that the RSPB intends to cut down.  The new date for starting work on the site is 27 September.
iii.
It was reported that the Clerk was arranging a meeting with Jordan Pepperall of Network Rail.  It was agreed that the Clerk would let County Councillor ap Gwynn and Mark Williams MP know about the date and time of the meeting.
iv.
It was reported the work on the community emergency plan was being transferred to Mrs Ann Owen.
v.
It was reported that Councillor Swanson had not had a reply to the application for a defibrillator.  The kiosk was in the process of being adopted.   
vi.
It was resolved to ask the Clerk to order signs about picking up dog waste.

Action Point: Clerk to order signs.  
vii.
It was noted that Mr Andrew Agnew was ill and he was not able to take part in the Community Speed Watch scheme.  It was agreed that Councillor Goodman would ask Mr Robert Hopkins and Mr Bob Relph to take part.  

Action Point:   Councillor Goodman to ask Mr Robert Hopkins and Mr Bob Relph about taking part in the scheme.
26.
Finance:
i.
It was resolved to consider the following application for financial assistance in January: Urdd Gobaith Cymru Ceredigion.

ii. 
It was resolved to make the following payments: £45.45 (tax).  
iii.  It was noted there would be a qualified opinion for 2014-15 as the auditor had no received the annual return on time.   
27.
Correspondence and Communication:
i.

The following documents from One Voice Wales were received:
a)
Training and Annual General Meeting: noted;
b)
Consultation on the Draft Directions to the Local Democracy and Boundary Commission Wales:  it was resolved that each councillor will look at the consultation and contact the Clerk. 
ii.

Councillor Swanson will read the Talking Health newsletter.
iii.

Clerks and Councils Direct (September 2015) was noted
iv.
The Clerk was asked to write to Edward hunt of BT about the broadband speed in the area. 

v.
The SARPA newsletter was noted.

vi.
The Clerk (July and September 2015) was noted.
vi.
The following documents from SLCC were received:

a) It was resolved that Councillor Toland would look at the consultation on Protecting Community Assets. 

b) The annual general meeting was noted.

  vii. 

It was reported that a paper had gone to the County Council cabinet stating that 

the Council is willing to take refugees.  The process had started on 8 September.  The County Council will have to wait until the Westminster Government lets refugees into the country.  There is a collection in Aberystwyth for refugees.  It was suggested that a collection day in the Iron Room be held.  It was resolved to put an advertisement in the community newsletter.

ix.

It was reported that the land the Council’s bus shelter stands on is being 



transferred to the Council’s ownership.
28. Planning: 

i)
It was reported that the arm of the first bench on Foel Fawr had broken.  Councillor Hustings will look at this.
ii)
It was reported that the trees near Furnace Bridge need cutting back.  The Clerk was asked to contact the RSPB about this.

iii)
It was reported that there were a number of complaints about the excavation on the site of Canoldy Cymru’r garage.  The excavation is on a bigger scale than expected and includes some excavation on the RSPB’s land.  The Clerk was asked to contact the County Council about this.  

iv)
It was reported that the Council had received a suggestion that the Council should gwt a new ‘Ysgubor y Coed’ sign, listing the different attractions in the community.  The Clerk was asked to look at prices in order to discuss the idea at the next meeting. 
29. Date of the Next Meeting: 11 November 2015.
